## Minutes of July 18, 2022 Meeting Greenville Conservation Commission

The Greenville Conservation Commission met at the Meeting Room in the Town Hall on July 18, 2022. Present were Barbara Guay and Marshall Buttrick.

The minutes of the June 2022 meeting were reviewed and approved.

Marshall reported that the Souhegan River Watershed Association will resume water testing of the river.

There has been no update on the status of the Walker Brook sign.

The survey of the Doonan Family Columbian lot was reviewed. It will be recorded at the Hillsborough County Registry of Deeds. A copy will be provided to the town administrator so that the tax map may be corrected. Later this year we will take a walk in the property. A sign on the Route 31 side of the property can be erected next year.

The site plan hearing for the Dunster Ave 'event' center has been continued by the Planning Board at the request of the applicant.

The subdivision plan for Adam Ames' Columbian Ave. property has been revised to be a two lot subdivision; the existing house and property being one lot and another lot begin created from the remaining land. There will be no wetland crossing. The Planning Board approved the subdivision.

Marshall noted that the new owner of the former Taft property on Dunster Hill and along the Souhegan River is being surveyed. The surveyor has contacted and met will Marshall. The surveyor has researched the title and finds that Eversource does not own any part of the property. We had dealt with that property when eversouce wanted to sell it to the Conservation Commission and we decided not to pursue the matter as it was unclear whether Eversource owned the property they were trying to sell.

Barbara reported that the highway department has cleaned up the piles of junk metal and other materials at the DPW property off the Old Wilton Road. People must now take those materials to the Wilton Recycling Center for disposal.

Our next meeting will be held August 15, 2022

Marshall A. Buttrick, Secretary pro-tem.